Central Park Gardens

Steering Committee Meeting Minutes

11:30 am – 1:00 pm, August 15, 2007

Members Present:
Sandy Dietrich, Emily Griswold, Willa Pettygrove, Peg Smith, Mary Yaussy

1.
Updates
a.
Bob Stephenson has been hired as the new Community Projects Specialist and will report to Sandy.  Bob has lots of “hands on” competence in construction, irrigation, and plants.
b.
i.  Sandy and Emily will be meeting with Deputy City Manager Ken Hiatt to discuss alternatives to relocating the shed, which has received some complaints.  Their proposal is to add trellis plantings on the West and South sides of the shed.  Emily and Sandy noted that the original MOU for the garden, including a shed, was signed by both Recreation and Parks Commission and City Council.

ii.  The existing  door opens into the shed, using up valuable storage space.  Sandy has ordered a metal door that will swing outwards, which is due to be installed in 2-3 weeks.  It will be painted to match the trim by the City.  The City will construct a ramp and platform to comply with ADA requirements.


iii. Emily has prepared a sketch for the trellis described under i. above.

c.
Emily reported that a UCD class has contacted her about doing work to meet community service requirements.  She is proposing that they help distribute mulch and work on the signs for the vegetable garden.  
d.
Amy Schulte, the Davis High horticulture teacher, is interested in using of the Central Park Garden as part of the teaching for her Horticulture Certificate Program. 
e.
Emily reported that she has an appointment with a mason to get preliminary costs for the seat walls adjacent to the sculpture in the sensory garden.  She is proposing natural stone which would harmonize with the base of the sculpture.
f.  
Mulching has gone slowly, as the City crews delivered a very generous amount of bark.  She estimates that it will take about another week to complete distribution of the current pile.


2.
Rotary Club proposal review
The stucco doesn’t seem like a warranted cost if it is to be covered with a trellis, so Emily is suggesting we consider using that share of the funding for the trellis, and possible ask the Rotary to help with construction of the trellis.  
The committee discussed the proposal in general, and judged it is nearly ready to go.  Peg will put on the finishing touches. Emily will report back to Peg about the specifics for the proposal after the meeting with Ken Hiatt.

3.  Vegetable Garden Progress Report


a.  California School Garden Grant Proposal:  $2500 is available per school site.  
The 
original plan was to include DSIS and MLK schools in this proposal, as they have 
no available space for gardens at their sites.Peg will be evaluating the grant requirements 
to see if they support the needs we have identified for the vegetable garden.  


b.-c.Peg is in touch with Dave Egolf regarding a partnership with MLK school.  She 
hopes to recruit more volunteers once the school sites are involved.  Amy Schulte at 
Davis High is another possibility  for partnering.

4.  Planning for October Celebration.
a.-b. Our preferred dates would be October 10, Oct. 3, Sept. 26 (in that order).  Emily will check with Randii Macnear.  


The purposes of the event are



Acknowledge donors, volunteers, and supporting organizations 



Increase public awareness of the Central Park Garden



Outreach to new  groups



Celebrate our success and build excitement for the next step


c.   Ways to publicize:

Orient information table Master Gardener volunteers at the Market so to encourage more visiting at the garden during the celebration and at other times.


Develop sandwich board visuals that show the before and after of the 



improvements, and position them throughout the garden.


Station knowledgable docents to interpret key points in the garden



Use balloons to highlight points of interest, garden information stations.


d.  Jim Fowler and Dorothy Petersen will be asked to serve as MCs for the event.


5.  Slosson Grant


a.  The committee needs to review different consultants/designers for the logo and other 
media.

b.  The committee agreed to engage artist Barry Kulmann to develop a kiosk for the garden that would be similar in design to other ones he has done for the City.
Submitted by,

Willa Pettygrove, Interim Secretary

Central Park Gardens Steering Committee

